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UNADOPTED MINUTES 
IMPERIAL VALLEY COLLEGE 

ASSOCIATED STUDENTS GOVERNMENT SENATE 
FORTY-FIFTH ASSEMBLY 

 
Monday, October 12, 2009 

 
 
President Steven Sciaky called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Associated Students Government 
Senate to order at 1:34 p.m. in the Administration Board Room.   
 
PRESENT     

Libertad Cabrera 
Jose Casas 
Chris Corrales 
Mario De La Torre 
Crystelle Enriquez  
Steve Escalera  
Carlos Espericueta Jr. 

Tiffany Galaviz 
Carolina Godoy  
Ashley Nicole Juarez  
Myra Martinez  
Brian Phillips 
 

  
ABSENT    Breanna Moraga  
 
VISITORS    None 
    
ADVISOR    Mr. Sergio A. Lopez 
 
CLERK    Claudia M. Aguilar 
  
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  M/S/C (Libertad Cabrera/Myra Martinez) to approve the agenda 

for Monday, October 12, 2009 as submitted 
      
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  M/S/C (Brian Phillips/Ashley Nicole Juarez) to approve the 

minutes for the meeting of Monday, October 5, 2009 as 
submitted 

       
PUBLIC COMMENTS  None  
 
REPORTS 
 
President President Sciaky reminded the Senate of the upcoming 

committee meetings for this week: 
• College Council-will meet today, at 2:30 p.m. in the 

Administration Board Room. President Sciaky, Libertad 
Cabrera, Mario De La Torre are scheduled to attend.  
Alternate -Brian Phillips 

• C&I will be held on Thursday, October 15th at 3:00 p.m. in 
the Administration Board Room.  Mario De La Torre is 
scheduled to attend. 

 
President Sciaky stated that on Saturday, October 17th during the 
CCCSAA Conference everyone should participate in the “Art for 
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the Sky” event.  The event is to make a human mural in the back 
parking lot of the Double Tree Hotel.  He also stated that all 
participants will wear a medium blue shirt and partway through 
the event everyone will put on a white shirt over.  President 
Sciaky encourages everyone to participate in this great event. 

   
Mr. Lopez stated a third vehicle is needed for this weekend to 
drive to San Diego.  He also stated that the driver will get 
mileage reimbursement which will approximately be $130.00.  
Ashley Juarez volunteered to drive her own vehicle. 

 
Parliamentarian Carlos Espericueta stated that during the Region X meeting it 

was discussed that colleges should get together on Friday, 
November 20th and form a Budget Cut Rally Regional.  The five 
days of legislative will be February 15-19, 2010 and the efforts 
for that week will consist of the following:   

• 2/15 Phone Calls 
• 2/16 Fax Complains/Texts 
• 2/17 Email Complains 
• 2/18 Twitter/Technology/ Media 
• 2/19 Rally/Face to Face in District 

The talking points of the Conference were cuts for classes and 
Categorical Programs.  There will be another meeting on Friday, 
October 23rd at Miramar College.  

  
Mr. Lopez stated that the categorical Programs such as EOPS, 
Matriculation and DSP&S are being cut dramatically.  There is 
going to be a joint effort in a rally to promote awareness of what 
is going on.  The rally would take place in San Diego and Mr. 
Lopez recommends that the ASG rent a bus and encourage 
several students to represent Imperial Valley by attending the 
rally.   President Sciaky will speak with Mrs. Finnell the Advisor 
for the SPA Club to see if they would like to also participate in 
the rally.  

 
Commissions 
 
Activities It was motioned and seconded by the Activities Commission to 

approve the IVC Idol expenses not to exceed more than $900.  
The motion carried without further discussion. 

 
 The IVC Idol will be held this Wednesday, October 14th from 10 

a.m. to 2 p.m. in the College Center. 
  
Affairs  Myra Martinez stated that the Health Fair held last Tuesday, 

October 6th was a success.  Over 300 students participated.  She 
also stated that free hot dogs, chips, and soft drinks were given to 
the participants and the agencies present.  
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  Mr. Lopez stated that the Health Fair was one of the best 
attended.  He stated that Pioneers Staff ran out of registration 
forms and ended up making copies.  He also thanked everyone 
for a job well done.  

 
Athletics Ashley Juarez stated that she had gone to households in El 

Centro and Southwest High School to publicized and help with 
the flyers for the Meet and Greet event that will be held on 
November 4th. 

 
 Mr. Lopez stated the he had spoken with Coach Aye regarding 

the Meet & Greet BBQ that will be held on November 4th.   
Coach Aye recommended planning for 150 persons, but Mr. 
Lopez would like to plan for 200 persons.   

  
It was motioned and seconded by the Athletics Commission to 
approve the Meet & Greet BBQ expenditures not to exceed more 
than $500. The motion carried without further discussion. 

 
Publicity Crystelle Enriquez stated that she had created two different 

posters for the IVC Idol.  Flyers were posted last week in all 
posting areas.  She also stated that flyers were distributed inside 
the College Center to each student and stacks of flyers were 
distributed to different departments.  She also went to the 
Reprographics department and requested four posters printed in 
color.  The price per poster was $5.00 with a total of $20.00 for 
color posters.  Mr. Lopez stated that Crystelle had done a great 
job with the posters.  
 

NEW BUSINESS 
M/S/C (Chris Corrales/Libertad Cabrera) to approve the 
following charter forms as submitted: 
 
National Student Nurses Association Club (NSNA) 
Officers are Pending 
Advisor: Nicole Castaneda 
 
Spirit Club 
President: Patsy Landeros   
Vice President: Yvonne Dominguez  
Secretary: Vanessa Martinez 
Advisor: Jill Lerno 
 
IVC Soccer Club 
President: Adriana Moreno   
Vice President: Erica Andrade 
Secretary: Yarely Romero   
Advisor: Angelica Ramos 

 
Future Leaders of America Club 
President: Crystelle Enriquez  
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Vice President: Myra Martinez 
Secretary:   Pending 
Advisor: Sergio A. Lopez 
 
MSC (Myra Martinez/Crystelle Enriquez) Pending approval of 
charter form upon submission of check deposit for $3,273.50. 
 
Agricultural Club 
President: Chase Schaffer   
Vice President: Irma Ramirez  
Secretary: Justin Eyer   
Advisor: Patrick Pauley 
 
Discussion:  Mr. Lopez stated that the AG Club must be 
chartered to move forward with the pumpkin patch event.  John 
Lau, Vice President for Business Services requested a check of 
$3,273.50 to be deposited to the AG club account.  The amount 
will cover for last years pumpkin patch profit.  The check should 
be received by Thursday, October 15th.   

 
Activity Function Forms M/S/C (Crystelle Enriquez/Ashley Juarez) to approve the 

following Activity Function Forms as submitted:  
- AG Club – Community Outreach Enterprise/Social 

on Sat., 10/24 from 8am-6pm @ IVC  
- SPA Club – Tour the International Border w/ U.S. 

Border Patrol on Fri., 11/6/09 from 1pm-5pm  
- SPA Club – Tour Grace Smith Elementary School 

(Niland, CA) on Fri., 11/13 from 9am-12pm 
- SPA Club – Tour of Salton Sea & Surroundings 

regions on Fri., 10/23 from 8am-2pm 
- SPA Club – Tour of NAF El Centro on Fri., 11/06 

from 9am-12 noon 
- SPA Club – March against Domestic Violence at 

the El Centro Courthouse & Downtown Park on 
Main Street on Thurs., 10/15 from 5pm-8pm 

- SPA Club – Screening of “The 800 Mile Wall” w/ 
panel discussion on 11/2/09 in room 2131,time TBA 
and Attendance at the IID Board Meeting on 11/3/09  

- SPA Club – Tour of Centinela State Prison on Fri., 
10/16/09 from 9am-12noon  

- IVC Soccer Club – Fundraise for Deceased Player 
(Eva Murakami), on going fundraiser  

- NSNA Club – Julian Pie Fundraiser from Oct. 13th 
through Oct. 30th (Delivery Date 11/3/09) 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Senators Carlos Espericueta stated that he would email Senators a brief 

summary of what transpired during the Region X meeting he 
attended this past Friday.       
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ASG President  President Sciaky stated that during the CCCSAA conference 
they would have fun, but will also have to work hard.  No one is 
allowed to leave the Hotel and everyone must clean up after 
themselves.  Notes must be taken from each session attended. 

 
  President Sciaky stated that he had received an e-mail from 

Frances Beope, District Head Counselor regarding admissions to 
SDSU Calexico campus reducing 10.8% enrollment and that 
SDSU Main campus was reduction was less, but Mr. Lopez 
clarified that both campuses SDSU main and Calexico campus 
were cut 10.8% . That is over 750 Freshmen Transfer students 
being cut.  The San Diego State main campus is also requiring 
freshmen to live in dorms. Mr. Lopez recommends to those that 
are going to transfer to keep above a 3.5 grade point average.  
Next year will be tougher for students to transfer to Universities; 
therefore, it will get very competitive.  

 
ADJOURNMENT The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 p.m.  
 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 19, 
2009 at 1:30p.m. in the Administration Board Room. 

 
 
          
PRESIDENT                                         DATE  A.S. ADVISOR   DATE 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by:         Date    


